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IMPORTANT DATES  

 

 

 

END OF SUMMER TERM  

School finishes Friday 21st July at 2pm  

 

RETURN TO SCHOOL  

ACADEMIC YEAR 2017 -18  

Tuesday 5th September 2017  

 

AUTUMN HALF TERM  

School finishes Friday 20th October 2017  

Return Monday 30th October 2017  

 

END OF AUTUM TERM  

School finishes Tuesday 19th December 2017  

Return Wednesday 3rd January 2018  

All other important dates will be available on our school 

website www.oldpalaceprimary.co.uk  

YEAR 5 ATTEND THE WO RLD PARA ATHLETICS  

Year 5 enjoyed a 
fantastic day at the 

World Para Athletics 
championships being 

held at the Queen 

Elizabeth Olympic 
Park.  They were 

able to see a host of 
gold medal winning 

performances, as 
well as the breaking 

of three world records!  The children also had the op-

portunity to participate in a number of events including 
running races, throwing events and even got to test 

out what it is like to race in a wheelchair.   As we were 
leaving the park, the children met the para athletic leg-

end David Weir MBE (winner of 6 Paralympic gold med-

als, 6 world titles and 7 London Marathons) and got to 
pose for a photo.   The children were congratulated by 

the stewards on 
their behaviour, 

with one saying 
that our children 

ñshould win a prize 

for being the happi-
est and most en-

thusiastic specta-
tors as they had 

permanent smiles 

on their facesò. 
Well done, Year 5! 

 

SUMMER FETE 2017  

This year our annual Summer 
fete was held on Wednesday 

19th July. The day was packed 
full of fun activities, including the 

bouncy castle, penalty shoot-out, 

face painting & board games. 
There were also lots of bargains 

to be had at the toy and brick -a-brack stalls and delicious 
food on sale prepared by both pupils and parents. In addi-

tion, the Student Council ran a Pot Luck stall and the Year 
5 Dragon Den winners got to make their Flip -the Bottle 

game a reality. Everyone came together and had a won-

derful day! We managed to raise over a £1,000 of profit 

for our school fund account.   This year the profit raised 

will be put towards curriculum enrichment and after school 

clubs. As part of the summer fete tradition, our judges 
were called on once again to come in and ñtaste the differ-

enceò for the Bake Off challenge. With lots of entries to 
munch on our judges had great difficulty picking a winner. 

After much deliberation they decided unanimously to 

award the 1st Prize  to Rehena (Hamidôs mum in 5K) and 
the 2nd Prize to Ummi (Inayahôs and Ikhwanôs mum from 

5K & 3G). As well as congratulating our winners we would 

also like to say a big thank you to all the other parents 
and staff who took the time and effort to enter. Finally, we 

would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who 
helped us throughout the day, including all the volunteers, 

parents, staff and children. We would also like to say a 

special thank you to the following local businesses who 
donated wonderful prizes for us to use as part of our adult 

and children's raffles and for competition prizes: Bromley 
By Bow Tesco, Bromley By 

Bow Sainsbury's, Stratford 
Morrisons, Vision Teaching 

www.soccerstarz.com, , Hayes 

Education, Nando's Bethnal 
Green, Costa Coffee Galleons 

Reach, Rahim Brothers and 
Cowling & Wilcox. 



TIME 2 ENGAGE CELEBRATION  

On Saturday 15th July 
participating Reception 

families celebrated the 
end of the óTime 2 En-

gageô project by 

spending a day at 
Southend Beach. The 

families had endless 
fun making sand cas-

tles and going in to the 
sea, sharing food by 

having a picnic on the beach and ending the day with hot 

doughnuts and ice cream. The aim of the project was to pro-
vide practical support and coaching for parents of children 

within the EYFS in order to improve their understanding and 
skills around how they can support their childôs learning and 

development at home. We worked with 20 families, engag-

ing parents and chil-
dren in 4 workshops 

after school and 4 Sat-
urday ófamily learning 

trips, creating stronger 
links between home 

and school which had a 

positive impact on the 
childrenôs progress. The 

families have captured 
their experiences in a 

scrapbook to keep as 

part of the project. Thank you to all the children, parents, 
Mrs. Rahman & Shelly for making this project a success.  

 

PICNIC AT THE PARK  
Thank you to the parents 

who attended óSPECô 
(speaking English with 

Confidence Club) picnic in 

Bobôs Park. Each partici-
pant made food to share 

with other parents. Since 
starting the club, parents 

say that they now feel more confident in being part of 
the school; they have been attending assemblies, com-

ing forward to help during school trips and some parents 

have said they will be attending the weekly coffee morn-
ings regularly from September.  

Other success stories from the group include parents 
enrolling onto collage courses; two parents attending a 

carers training programme and have been recruited to 

work with elderly people and another parent has also 
become a childminder. We wish you ever success in your 

new roles. 

MATHS WORKSHOP  

Parents of Year 4 & 5 
pupils were invited to a 

Maths Workshop on 
Tuesday 4t h  July.  

Ms Kamali, demonstrat-

ed how parents can help 
their children at home 

with long division ques-
tions. It was a very in-

teractive workshop. Parents had the opportunity to try 
some questions so they could practice for themselves.  

The workshop was extremely well received and parents 

requested that the workshop be held again next year.  

UNITY  F ESTIVAL 

W O R K S H O P  
In preparation for the 

Unity Festival, a celebra-
tion of community & cul-

ture through food, fash-

ion and music, Old Palace 
parents came together to 

create a banner to display 
at the event. There were 

two workshops. The first was led by BBBC resident artist 
Frank Creber who worked with the parents to design the 

banner. The second session was led by Simone Tubi who 

helped the parents create their design on canvas. 
The Unity Festival will be held in Bobôs Park on 

Thursday 27 th  July from 2 -8pm . Everyone in the local 
community is invited. There will be free games, a bouncy 

castle, face painting and many more activities so make 

sure you attend this free event with the whole family!  

PARENT VOLUNTEERS 

We like to take this op-
portunity to say thanks 

to all  our Parent volun-
teers, who have helped 

us with Math's sessions, 

Reading and school trips. 
We would also like to say 

a special thank you to all 
our Parents volunteers 

who have volunteered at a very short notice when other 
parents have let us down on school trips. Without your help, 

these trip would have had to be cancelled 

If you can spare time during the school day and would like 
to volunteer next year, please come and see Shelly or Fori-

da, our Parents Support Workers. 

LOST PROPERTY  

Lost property will be available to claim in the KS2 
Playground from 1.30pm on Friday 21st July. All 

unclaimed lost items will be taken to a clothes 
bank. 

TRANSITION WORKSHOPS  

Transition workshops have taken place this term.                 
On Tuesday 4th July Mr Manalo spoke to Year 5 parents to 

provide advice, information and guidance to help them start 
thinking about applications to secondary schools. In Sep-

tember we will hold a second meeting where we will invite 

our local secondary schools to come to speak to parents 
about what their school offers.  

Mrs Rahman met with parents of the pupils joining us in 
Reception in September. She explained the daily routine, 

answered questions and also gave parents a tour of the Re-
ception classroom. Over the Summer we are having new 

equipment installed in the Reception outdoor area, which we 

are sure the children will love using imaginatively when they 
join us in the autumn.  



END OF YEAR RESULTS 

This is the second year that pupils have taken the new style 
SATs tests following their introduction in 2016. This year 

teachers were clearer about the expectations and the children 
had been following the 2014 curriculum for longer, allowing 

them more time to achieve the tougher objectives. As a result 

we have seen an improvement in test scores across all sub-
jects. There was a slight fall in Writing, which is teacher as-

sessed, but our results are still very strong.  

So far the government have only released national results for 
children achieving the expected standard. The Old Palace re-

sults are above these in all areas. As are results are signifi-

cantly above the 2016 national averages for the pupils achiev-
ing a high score (a scaled score of 110+) we also expect to be 

above the national average in 2017, demonstrating the 
schoolôs commitment to ensuring that our more able learners 

are challenged to achieve their full potential.   

The Year 6 results are even more impressive when taking into 
consideration the nature of the cohort. The year group con-

tains six pupils with EHCPs for additional needs and this cohort 
achieved the schoolôs lowest Year 2 result back in 2013. We 

are impressed with the amount of progress the children have 
made, allowing them to leave us with the skills they need to 

make the best possible start to their secondary education.  

In KS1, the percentage of pupils passing the Phonics Test in 
Year 1 was 86%. We donôt have the national average for 2017 

yet, but this was above the 2016 figure which was 81%.        
In the Year 2 SATs results for the more able children have re-

mained very strong and based on the 2016 figure are ex-

pected to be above the national average. 

There was a fall in the percentage of pupils achieving expected 

across all subjects, partly due to three new pupils joining year 
2 this year with little previous English schooling. We are how-

ever keen to relaunch our morning reading sessions across 
KS1, with the help of reading volunteers, as these were very 

helpful in helping the children progress with their reading.  

KS2 

Subject  

Pupils at Expected  Pupils at High Score  

OP 
2016 

OP 
2017  

National 

2017 
OP 

2016 
OP 

2017  
Nation-

al 
2016 

Reading  80%  87%  71%  17%  28%  19%  

Writing  
(TA)  

90%  80%  76%  36%  35%  15%  

GPS 81%  87%  77%  22%  37%  22%  

Maths  69%  87%  75%  31%  38%  17%  

Combined  
(Reading

Writing  

Maths)  

59%  78%  61%  12%  15%  5%  

KS1 

  

Subject  

Pupils at Expected  Pupils at Greater 

Depth  

 OP 

2016 

OP 

2017  

National 

2016 

OP 

2016 

OP 

2017  

National 

2016 

Reading  88% 73%  74% 27% 32 % 24% 

Writing  87% 85%  65% 30% 31%  13% 

Maths  88% 78%  73% 28% 34%  18% 

NEWS FROM THE GOVERNING BOARD  

The Governors have had their usual calendar of full Gov-
erning Board meetings and committee meetings every 

term. During the year we held new parent governor 
elections and we now have 5 parent  governors who are 

working hard as governors. We were sorry to say good-

bye to Pat Thomas who has made a tremen-
dous contribution to Old Palace and has worked hard as 

a Staff Governor. There will be an election in September 
for a new Staff Governor. 

Many of the Governors enjoyed meeting the School 
Council for a breakfast and were very impressed with 

the activities of the School Council and their interest in 

us.  We followed the Breakfast Session with a Learn-
ing Walk focusing on the teaching of Maths in the school 

at both Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2. We found the les-
sons that we observed to be very creative, challenging, 

inspirational and fun. 

A big thank you to Mr Palmer and all the staff and sup-
port staff at Old Palace for everything they do.  Also a 

personal thank you to all the children who say  hello to 
me when I come into school.  

Chair of Governorsô. Ms V Kennard. 

FAREWELL PAT 

We are very sad that Pat will be leaving 
the school tomorrow. Pat joined the 

school in 1996 and has worked tirelessly 
to support the children in class, at 

lunchtimes and in after school clubs. Pat 

has been an inspiration to pupils over 
the decades; her patience, kindness and 

fairness touching all those she has supported. Although 
we will miss Pat, we wish her every success as she now 

starts a career away from teaching.  
Thank you Pat, on behalf of the staff, for the friendship 

you have shown us, and on behalf of the pupils, past 

and present, for helping to make their time at Old Palace 
so happy and successful. 

Y6 LEAVERS ASSEMBLY  

This year after studying Shakespeareôs work for the 
whole of this term, year 6 decided to do something spe-

cial for their final performance at the school ï improve 
upon his work! In their English lessons the children have 

been rewriting their own versions of Shakespeareôs Ham-

let and Macbeth and then voted on which story to pro-
duce. After a series of scriptwriting workshops the final 

products were here and they are proud to present:   
6M ï The Pirates of Dunsinane Hill ï A story about an 

ambitious pirate called Alfred who meets the spirits of 
the sea and decides to overthrow his captain, but that is 

just the beginning of his problemsé  

And 6B - Dr. Hamlet MD ï When Hamletôs father has óan 
accidentô and Claudius takes control of the Hospital, 

Hamlet must decide, to scalpel or not to scalpel? 
The children have 

worked tirelessly on 

the set design, 
learning lines and 

bringing their indi-
vidual magic to the 

performances of 
their own takes on 

the bard. Bravo!!!  


